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LONG

Hello, everybody. Welcome to the head
of the table podcast. My name is Sheila
Long and I will be your host for
today's show. Everybody Welcome today
to the Head Of The Table Podcast. My
name's Sheila Long and I am your host
Head Of The Table Podcast. We are in
the throes of the Covid-19 pandemic
here and instead of just sitting back
and letting it take over our
businesses. We've decided to take a
different approach here at Malamadoe
where we're talking about how our
businesses need to shift and really
meet the needs of our customers during
this time. So I'm very honored today to
have one of our Malamadoe members on as
a guest. Her name's on Anja [sounds
like] Fareen.

FARIN

Hi. It's actually Anja Farin. I was
just going to ask - sorry I speak
Spanish. I always mess it up.

LONG

It's okay - Farin - so welcome today to
our guests. Anja Farin. Welcome, Anja.

FARIN

Thank you; good to be here.

LONG

So tell me about type of work that you
do.

FARIN

So I am a midwife. I'm a certified
professional Midwife CPM, and I'm also
licensed in the State of Wisconsin and
I practice in a home birth setting. My
office is located at the Thiensville
Health Alliance. I'm also an IBCLC
which is the international gold
standard and breastfeeding support. and
I'm an RV - [sounds like] RVEEgo
practitioner. Which is a type of body
work or mind - abdominal therapy, which
is useful for supporting pregnancy
fertility painful periods, pelvic organ
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prolapse and digestive issues. I offer
postpartum doula services and also kind
of a hybrid service that I had recently
come up with which is labor support at
home as a monitress. Here's so I could
monitor vitals of the laboring person
and fetal heart tones and do cervical
checks and help them to decide when
they want to transfer to the hospital.
So in old times that was called the
monitress and then calling it Advanced
Labor Support.
LONG

Awesome. Wow.

FARIN

Yeah,

LONG

what an incredible offering that you
provide? Yeah.

FARIN

Thank you

LONG

and it brings like so many wonderful Such a great relief for women who are
going through different symptoms,

FARIN

right Exactly. And I just really try to
be a person, you know, who walks with
people through their childbearing years
and beyond and to build a relationship
with them and work with them. As long
as I can

LONG

Awesome. Wow, what a nice gift that
you're giving the world to be able to
do that it just to celebrate being a
mom and you know used to be more like
taboo subjects, but really they're
great things to address. So you're just
not walking through life like going
through pain or being embarrassed. It's
great that you can walk with those
people through that time.
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FARIN

Yeah. I always tell people it's really
hard to embarrass the midwife. tell me
what really you want. There's no such
thing as TMI when you're talking to a
midwife.

LONG

That is great. Well, thanks for doing
that. Wish I had known you a few years
ago. But yeah. All right. Okay. Well
welcome to our show so Covid-19. What
are you doing? It sounds like you might
need to adapt -

FARIN

for sure. So as other providers have
done I have changed all non-urgent
visits to distance. Unfortunately, I
can't do body work with someone over a
phone call. And so that's that part of
my business is - quite a lot taken off.
I hit [sic] and I feel worried a little
bit for the people that I had been
working with because they're dealing
with some tricky things, you know,
pelvic organ prolapse and stuff but it
seems really important and definitely a
gift to our community to heed the
advice that we're being given; we're
certainly taking on in increased
infection control measures, symptom
checks for any caregivers that are
going to come into contact with a
family - A newborn - we know now
actually that newborns babies under the
age of 1 are at increased risk for
severe complications of Covid-19. So
that feels like a huge responsibility
and we are using more PPE more personal
protective equipment for our caregiving
team for direct client care. Just
trying to be aware of all the latest
developments in the advice for
healthcare providers, and I'm really you know - kind of expanding some
online educational opportunities as
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everybody is stuck at home, right?
That's a kind of also a good time to be
more creative and to try and continue
to educate people and serve people as
best we can using the tools that we
have available to us, and I'm really
planning on actually being called into
service because they're talking now
about, you know, recruiting retired
nurses and doctors - and even lay
people and I would be willing actually
to serve outside of the birthing world
in the pandemic if we need that.
LONG

Well, thank you so much. It's so nice
to know that like somebody like you who
like worries about us and as well as to
like walk the walk with us would be
there for us. So, I'm sure that gives a
lot of people a lot of reassurance.

FARIN

Yeah,

LONG

But I hope that you don't have to do
that because you are offering all these
great services. I like - love how
you're going to put it on line too.

FARIN

Yes. I am. I'm working on some online
classes and some some trainings I can
do online for people.

LONG

Yeah and the advice like that is huge.
Yes even okay, you can't do the
Bodywork, but maybe like maybe you
could do some training with their
partner or something. I don't know.
It's always nice to - it's just you
just have to really adapt and be
creative like you were saying and just
understand; it's about being a kind
humanitarian. Right?

FARIN

Exactly.
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LONG

But you do need to keep your business
going you need to keep feeding your
family and getting money put on the
table. So it's like a tricky conundrum
there.

FARIN

for sure.

LONG

Is there anything you wish you would
have known when you started out?

FARIN

Yeah, so I spent a lot of time learning
about science and biology and chemistry
and I took things in college like
Arachnology will -

LONG

really? Wow!

FARIN

- and Ornithology just because I had
the time and I was interested and I
sort of wished that I would have spent
at least six of those credits taking a
business class. I never imagined that I
would be running my own business, but
as an entrepreneur that was probably
the steepest learning curve is all of
the other things that I do to run a
business that aren't midwifery, you
know, it's really easy for me to get
myself wrapped up into the latest
information for midwives for midwifery
to take the next training to understand
how to serve my clients better. But
really I just kind of made it that base
level. How do you run a business so I
certainly learned some things over the
last 10 years - 11 years now - since
I've been in business, but that is
probably the one thing that I actually
am, you know, encouraging my college
age kids to, you know, take a business
class - just one - and that if that
interests you continue on you know.
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LONG

yeah, it doesn't sound that exciting. I
have the same thing. My dad actually like demanded I study business. So I
did a few majors but business was one
and it is it's - It's really valuable.
But then you there you are. You've been
gone 11 years and you've learned it on
your own to yeah, you pick it up.

FARIN

Yeah. Yeah. Yes.

LONG

Well clear showing I haven't I -

FARIN

I'm lucky to be surrounded by people
who are smart about those things and
humble enough to know that that's not that's not necessarily my gifted area
my area of content knowledge. So I do I'm glad to you know work with people
who are experts in that area, too.

LONG

And that's - That's like really the key
thing is the two words. You just said,
you're lucky. There's so much luck in
business. And then there's just being
humble like being able to delegate
being able to say I cannot do the
finances. I have a wonderful person
here who can help you and then I'm not
trying to just control it all which is
especially hard for women because we
want everything to be perfect.

FARIN

Yeah exactly.

LONG

But in your field so many things aren't
don't co - correctly right wouldn't
like childbearing. So you're kind of
used to Just like, you know letting go

FARIN

right.

LONG

All right. Well, I really wish you
luck. I hope that all works out. So
Mother's Day. This is coming up right
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in May I know we're all focusing on
Covid-19, but we do need to celebrate
mom's because Mom's are pretty awesome.
So, how can you tell a story about your
mom that can Inspire others for
Mother's Day?
FARIN

Oh, yeah. So my mom was widowed at 57
which now that I am 52 - feels really
young and she was kind of a
traditional, you know, mom of her era
in the 1950s and had to learn all the
things, you know how to manage her
money and maintain her car and all of
that and she did that and then quickly
actually her health declined quite a
lot and she became a dialysis patient
which she was on dialysis for about 20
years before she died in 2016 and the
average lifespan of a dialysis patient
is 5 years.

LONG

Wow

FARIN

And so my mom I think really, you know
muscled through some really tough times
and took care of herself as best she
could, and learned the new skills that
she needed to learn and I think that's,
you know, great role model and a great
legacy to leave our family

LONG

and that's good and it sounds like
you're kind of doing that too. You
know, like maybe I don't know - I
wasn't there - but maybe it helped you
learn to take care of yourself too and
like this whole field of these topics.
You said like nothing can embarrass a
midwife, you know, you're like, well,
my mom had to be a widow and she had to
learn to take care of herself for 20
years, and I don't know maybe that
taught you something too.
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FARIN

Yeah for sure.

LONG

You just never know what lessons you're
going to learn in life,

FARIN

right? Yeah, exactly.

LONG

Exactly. Okay. Well, thanks for
sharing. That is great. Yeah. All
right. So where can our listeners get
in touch with you?

FARIN

So pretty much all of my social media
and online presence is around my name.
So my website is on AnjaFarin.com. I'm
on Instagram as @AnjaMidwife. Facebook
is again my name AnjaFarin - but LM CPM
IBCLC. So that's License Midwife
Certified Professional Midwife and
International Board Certified Lactation
Consultants. I'm on LinkedIn and I have
a Pinterest page which shockingly gets
a lot of traffic.

LONG

Well, Yeah, they're like holding a baby
in one hand.

FARIN

Yeah. Yes. And so yes team - I go to my
Pinterest page, which is AnjaFarin LLC.
That's the name of my business and then
I just share a lot of resources for
parents, new moms, pregnant pregnancy,
breastfeeding. Yeah gets a lot of
traffic there

LONG

Cool. All right. Well, I really am so
glad we got to talk. We got to hear
more about all these awesome services.

FARIN

Thank you

LONG

that you're adapting and growing and
willing to step in if needed with the
pandemic, but hopefully you can just
keep helping people and keep your
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business going - 11 years that is.
Awesome.
FARIN

Yeah. Yeah. Thank you.

LONG

All right. Well in which areas do you
serve?

FARIN

Oh, so I am in Milwaukee serving
Milwaukee, Sheboygan and Oshkosh.
Actually, I have a student midwife in
Oshkosh. And so we're working on
getting her the clinical experience
that she needs and getting her set up
there. So I'm still going to be heading
up to the Fox Valley to help people out
there too.

LONG

Great. Well as a fellow person from the
Fox Valley. I'm so glad glad to have a
kindred spirit here. So lots of work
all over southeast Wisconsin - right A little bit of Northeast too all right
so much.

FARIN

Yeah.

LONG

Thanks a lot. And thanks for being on
our show.

FARIN

Thanks, Sheila. I appreciate it.

FARIN

bye-bye.

LONG

Have a great day.

FARIN

You too.

LONG

Thanks to everybody for listening to
the head of the table podcast. Please
feel free to look for us wherever you
find your podcast let your friends know
as well. Thanks, everyone. [Ends]
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